
ORDINANCE 0-3285 

AN ORDINANCE OF THE CITY COUNCIL OF THE CITY OF 
KIRKLAND RELATING TO CITY JAIL CUSTODIAL CARE 
STANDARDS AND AMENDING KIRKLAND MUNICIPAL CODE 
(KMC) SECTIONS 11.92.010 AND 11.92.020. 

Be it ordained by the City Council of the City 
of Kirkland as follows: 

Section 1: KMC Section 11.92.010 is hereby 
amended to read as follows: 

11.92.010 Adoption. 

The [elcustodial [elcare [slstandards for 
[h]Holding [TIFacilities, as adopted by the 
board of directors of the Washington Association 
of Cities in the format prepared and approved by 
the Washington Association of Sheriffs and 
Police Chiefs, are hereby adopted by this 
reference [and-see-eak-as-3xhPbPt-A-ee%%ewPng 
khPs-ehapeer], to be the custodial care 
standards for the Kirkland city jail, which jail 
facility is classified as a holding facility. A 
copy of said standards, as adopted herein by 
reference, shall be authenticated and recorded 
by the Kirkland city clerk [aseng-wikh-khe 
erdinanee-eediP4ed-in-this-ehepkerT-wken 
adepked]. Not less than one copy of said 
standards, herein adopted by reference, shall be 
filed in the office of the Kirkland city clerk 
for use by the public. Not less than one copy 
thereof shall also be maintained in the offices 
of the Kirkland police department. 

Section 2: KMC Section 11.92.020 is hereby 
amended to read as follows: 

11.92.020 Definitions. 

The following words or phrases as used in the 
custodial care standards, adopted by reference 
in Section [3132re39~-shas%-mean-as-khey-are 
defined-in-khPs-seekien1]11.92.010 herein, shall 
mean : 

(1) I8Bodv Cavitvl1means the stomach or rectum 
of a uerson and the vasina of a female uerson. 
For the DurDoses of this chapter. the mouth is 
not a bodv cavitv.



(2) "Bodv Cavitv SearchM means the touchinq 
or rob ins-of a ~ersonlsbodv cavitv. whether or 
not there is actual penetration of the bodv 
cavitv. 

"Chief law enforcement officer" means the 
Kirkland chief of police. 

( 4 ) l8Contrabandtm1eans anv substance or item 
not s~ecificallvpermitted bv iail 
administration. 

lf[rPhe]Directorof the department of 
correctionsM means the uniformed police officer 
designated by the chief law enforcement officer 
to be the officer in charge of the Kirkland jail 
facility. 

( 6 ) "Strip Searchu means havins a Derson 
remove or arranae some or all of his or her 
clothins so as to ~ e r m i tan inspection of the 
senitals, buttocks, anus, or undersarments of 
the Derson or breasts of a female Derson. 

Section 3: This ordinance shall be in full 
force and effect five days from and after its 
passage by the Kirkland City Council and 
publication, as required by law. 

Passed by majority vote of the Kirkland 
City Council in regular, open meeting this 15th 
day of October ,1991. 

Signed in authentication thereof this 15th 
day of October 

Attest: 

/ 

U 

Deputy kity Clerk 
7 

Approved as to Form: 

City Attorney 
o-r\custamen/gg: ksk 

Page 2


